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Next 
Neighborhood 

Association 
Meeting

Saturday,  April 
8th, 10am

Meeting at  Me-
morial United 

Methodist 
Church on Berk-

man

Come attend in 
person!

windsorpark.info/         

We look forward 
to seeing you at 
the meeting and 
at neighborhood 

events!

Got something for 
the newsletter?                                                                                                    

Get it in by the 15th 
to newsletter@

windsorpark.info

BECOME A WPNA MEMBER -  WWW.WINDSORPARK.INFO/MEMBERSHIP

President’s Message is on page 6

Earth Day, Windsor Park 
Presented by Windsor Park Enlivenment Committee 
& Windsor Park Library

April 22. 4 p.m.  A Celebration of Gardening & 
Nature.  Windsor Park Library, 5833 Westminster 
Drive.  Free!
with special guests: 

•	 Tiffany Washington (Dobbin-Kauv Garden 
Farm)

•	 Thom the World Poet & Darrel Mayers 
•	 William Glenn (Barton Springs Nursery) 
•	 Austin Youth Poet Laureates
•	 Singer Laura Freeman
•	 Katie Struth (Windsor Park Community 

Gardens) 
•	 Horticultural Percussion with Alan Kubala

Please bring picnics and a blanket... but leave 
disposable plastics at home.

Parks Update
Jeanette Swenson

BARTHOLOMEW
Join us for Bartholomew Park Clean Tannehill 
Branch Creek on Saturday, April 15, 9-11. The 
more volunteers we have, the more of the creek we 
can clean!  So, sign up following the link below. 
https://www.givepulse.com/event/364074-Keep-
Austin-Beautiful-Day-2023
Scroll down to Bartholomew Park Clean the Creek 
and register. 

Cleaning Tannehill Branch Creek is an ongoing 
and satisfying event.  Thanks to Jen Wong for 
creating the project and Jennifer Murray-Chavez 
for assisting.

If you missed April 15 or just had so much fun, 
join us on Earth Day, April 22, Guadalupe Abbud is 
planning with WPNA Parks a second creek clean-
up at Bartholomew from 9-12.  She is working to 

offer free home energy audits to participants, $5.00 
to WPNA Scholarship fund, and $25 to WPNA for 
homeowners who consider installing solar on their 
home.  Stay tuned for more details.

POMERLEAU
A huge thank you and farewell to Jordan Shade 
who guided the development of Pomerleau Park 
with Austin Parks Foundation.  Pomerleau is 
scheduled to open in May. Stay tuned for the 
celebrations!

April 2024 Mueller Update
Rick Krivoniak

At the March 14th RMMAPIAC meeting, Drew 
Carman of RVi Planning presented an update some 
of the last segments of the Mueller loop trail that 
are now or soon to be underway, including the 
connection along Zach Scott Street from Manor 
Road to Tilley, behind and around Marshall Middle 
School, and along Tannehill Creek between Tilley 
and Old Manor Road. Completion of these projects 
is anticipated by the end of 2024.  The Tannehill 
segment is intended to connect to a future trail 
along the creek from Old Manor through as yet to 
be developed City parkland, and on the Rathgeber 
Village property, where it will connect to the 
Mueller loop at Zach Scott and Manor Road. These 
areas are not a part of Mueller, and the City of 
Austin will complete them as funding becomes 
available.

Catellus and the City of Austin are seeking historic 
designation for the Browning Hangar at 4209 
Airport Boulevard. 

New businesses opening at Mueller in April include 
Veracruz All Natural Tacos, next to BD Riley’s, 
and Aviator Pizza, around the corner in the same 
building, facing Lake Park.

The Robert Mueller Municipal Airport Plan 
Implementation Advisory Commission will next 
meet on Tuesday, April 11th at 6PM at the Austin 
Energy Building, 4815 Mueller Blvd. For the 
RMMAPIAC agenda and other information, visit 
austintexas.gov/rmmapiac 
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Sadler Means YWLA 
Dr. Rosalind Oliphant, Community Partnerships  
 
The Sadler Means African Dance Team recently gave stellar 
performances at AISD’s 40th Annual Black History Program 
and the Paramount Theatre. Ms. China Smith, founder of 
BalletAfrique, is their proud teacher.   
 
Join us for the Sadler Means Spring Fling, Saturday, April 14, 
11am to 2pm. This family fun event includes a water slide, 
dunk tank, spoon race, food, and more! Spring Fling is a day 
full of fun that helps us fundraise for our 8th grade graduation 
celebrations.  Email  Gabrielle.Palma@austinisd.org  if you 
would like to make a donation for the food and prize stations.    
 
Girls, in 6th – 8th grade, are invited to enroll at Sadler Means 
for fall 2023. Call our front office at 512.414.3234 for more 
information.  
 
Gus Garcia YMLA 
Dr. Rosalind Oliphant, Community Partnerships  
 
Garcia’s 7th and 8th grade basketball teams won their division 
championship games. Garcia 8th  graders beat Webb for 
their 3rd straight Division II City Championship. Seventh graders 
won over Bedichek, making it our eighth straight Zone 
Championship in the last 3 Division II City Championships. 
Great job, Dragons!   
 

Garcia recently hosted a Families as Partners (FAP) Healthy 
Families, Healthy Children’s Workshop. The event featured a 
day of parent education sessions. FAP is a parent engagement 
program within AISD’s Social & Emotional Learning 
department. For information on upcoming parent programs, 
please email our new parent support specialist, Ms. Wright 
at christina.m.wright@austinisd.org. 
  
Garcia YMLA is now accepting applications for enrollment 
for the 2023-2024 school year. Dual language, fine arts, 
technology, athletics, and social justice are a few of the 
many great programs offered. Contact the front office at 
512.841.9400, Option 0, for details.  

In memory of Annie Lucille (Bacon) Govan
September 15, 1939 ~ February 18, 2023 (age 83)
https://www.allfaithsonline.com/obituary/Annie-Lucille-
Govan 
Our Windsor Park neighbor for many years and a life-long 
Austinite, Mrs. Annie Govan passed on February 18, 2023.  
Mrs. Govan lived near Rogge and Delwood Court.  She was 
loved by many and will be truly missed by her family and 
many friends.  Please visit the link above to view her obituary.

VOLUNTEER FOR A NEWSLETTER ROUTE!
WE NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS

CONTACT 
NEWSLETTER@WINDSORPARK.INFO
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MEET YOUR NEIGHBOR - The Family Hallock, 
Part III
Martin Luecke
I have been writing about the Hallock Family for several months 
and waited until the eleventh hour to write this conclusion.  In 
a major stroke of luck and timing, last night at my daughter’s 
baby shower, I had a chance to speak with Rosie Vines, a 50-
year family friend of my in-laws, who lit up with a smile at the 
mention of the Hallock story.    It turns out Rosie sang a duet 
with Gary Hallock in a Gilbert and Sullivan Society production 
back in the late 70’s.  “Gary was very young then, but portrayed 
an old man, all bent over with a cane” she recalls with a laugh. 

Rosie had just seen Gary at the G&S annual production party 
in February and was astonished that I was writing this sto-
ry.  “His mother Enid was a great singer.  And have you heard 
his son?    He’s an amazing falsetto.”    Rosie, Gary and Enid 
were founding members of the Gilbert and Sullivan Society, 
which annually produces a G&S operetta.  “It was great fun” 
Gary tells me in summation of many stage appearances over 
the years.

Singing for an audience is a family tradition for the Hallocks.  In 
the late 60’s Don learned to play guitar, and teamed up as a folk 
singing duo with younger brother Gary, performing at coffee 
shops around Austin.  At 17 Gary and older brother Don took 
the family VW bus on a 16 week tour of America and con-
vinced the  Austin American Statesman  to publish dispatches 
every week under the title “Easy Writer.”   Gary would write 
the column and Don would create drawings, which made them 
famous teenagers in Austin.    Along the way they joined a 
traveling carnival sideshow to make extra money and spent a 
week in jail in Marion, Ohio for contributing to the delinquency 
of a minor because they helped a 16 year old boy stay out after 
curfew.  Did you say curfew?  Things sure are different today.

Meanwhile, father Bruce continued designing and fabricating 
multiple projects over the 60’s, 70’s and 80’s: the Aero Wing, 
the Pterodactyl sport plane, and the Motor Rickshaw, all pro-
duced in the metal building behind their house on Clayton 

Lane.  A perfectionist in construction and an innovator in de-
sign, Bruce was forever working on big ideas.  In 1967 he and 
Enid bought and refurbished a 1950 Navion aircraft for family 
use.   He was also working as a pilot through the years.   His 
most famous gig was flying LBJ during his 1960 presiden-
tial campaign.   He also was a pilot for many years for UT’s 
Defense Research Laboratory.    He was also President of the 
Experimental Aircraft Association.  Along the way, Bruce and 
family also hand built an apartment complex on their Clayton 
Lane property (as previously reported).  Bruce had a lot of irons 
in the fire.    He passed in 2005.   A few years later Bruce Jr. 
wrote an appropriately titled book about his father titled Sky 
Full of Dreams. Gary says two of those planes are now in the 
experimental aircraft collection of the Smithsonian Institute.

If you missed it before, Gary won the O. Henry Pun-Off World 
Championship in 1989.  “Puns make you a pariah of the com-
edy world” Gary laments.  He formed P.U.N.Y. (Punsters Unit-
ed Nearly Yearly), and produced the O. Henry Pun-Off for 25 
years.  Somewhere along the way he helped start a competi-
tive punning podcast called Pun Intensive and he has also been 
writing jokes for Argyle Sweater cartoonist Scott Hillburn for 
years. The 46th annual O. Henry Pun Off will be held on Satur-
day May 13 at the Hilton Austin, across the street from the O. 
Henry Museum.

The Family Hallock has left an indelible mark on many in Wind-
sor Park and across Austin for decades.  A construction fence 
surrounds their hand-built family project apartment complex 
on Clayton Lane, which will be demolished soon.  A unique 
piece of Austin will be demolished with it.  

Send me story ideas: mwluecke@hotmail.com 512.536.0465

YouTube – Making Cookies: 
h t t p s : / / w w w . y o u t u b e . c o m / w a t c h ? v = z R t g _
IW9DRU&feature=youtu.be&fbclid=IwAR0mFyPT3l90CYE
5qlizY2uHZFz_8JHvwPwaPuNB9N245LNJZo3hkzoI6YQ

See more photos of the Hallocks and their 
creativity on page 8 of the online newsletter
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Yard of the Month - 1408 Yorkshire Drive

Sara Jane Lee

The April winners  are  Thom and Lora  of 1408 Yorkshire 
Drive.   This is the third time that this address has won Yard 
of the Month.   Lora won in 2005 and she and Thom won in 
2012. While we love to honor yards that we have never chosen 
before, yards are eligible to win again after five years.

In designing their landscape,  they  followed nature’s plan 
maximizing curves and minimizing sharp corners.  They were 
inspired and got advice from the television program, Central 
Texas Gardener and from local Master Gardeners.    Now many 
varieties of wildlife visit their yard.

They have Salvia Greggii, Salvia Coerulia, Purple Fountain 
Grass, Mexican Feather Grass, Shasta Daisy, Dwarf Ruellia, 
Firecracker Fern, Purple Coneflower, Agapanthus Crocosilila, 
Sago Palm, Shrimp Plant, Roses,  Sedum, and several 
Succulents. They also have a Cedar Elm Tree  and a Red Oak 
Tree. Many of their plants are in small beds surrounding their 
trees; others are in large pots near their house.

Thom and Lora have a rain chain and a rain collection system. 
They advise having a written plan. Having done it on her own 
before she married Thom, Lora appreciates having a partner 
to help.   They enjoy working  together.   Also, they say it is 
extremely helpful to take classes.

Thom and Lora will receive a $50.00 gift certificate from Shoal 
Creek Nursery. While you are there be sure to greet Chicago 
and admire the waterfall.   

Do not be shy. If you like a certain yard, or more than one, 
tell us. We cannot visit every yard in the neighborhood each 
month.  We may not have seen your yard, or your neighbor’s 
yard.  Feel free to nominate your own yard.  People have won 
that way.  Send your nomination(s) in by email to wpna.yom@
gmail.com or call 512-928-0681 and leave a message, or mail 
to WPNA YOMC. P.O. Box 16183, Austin, Texas 78761.

Church and Faith Community Notices

The Newsletter used to have a recurring section about events 
at local churches or faith communities.  We don’t offer this 
regularly anymore, but we got the following submission and 
wanted to post it as a community notice.  

Austin Mennonite Church - 5801 Westminster Dr.
All are invited to Austin Mennonite Church for Holy Week 
and Easter events.

•	 April 2, Palm Sunday, 11am - meet at the Windsor 
Park Library outdoor piano for singing, then walk to-
gether to sanctuary for Palm Sunday worship.  We’ll 
gather around tables for interactive discussion and 
activities and more singing.

•	 April 7, Good Friday evening worship with Commu-
nion - 7pm in the sanctuary.

•	 April 9, Easter Sunday - 9:30am Breakfast potluck; 
10:30am Easter Egg Hunt for children; 11am Easter 
Worship with Communion

We at AMC welcome and affirm people of any racial or 
ethnic identity, sexual orientation, gender identity, ability, 
age, and economic status into full participation in the 
congregation. Sunday worship 11am. Sunday School 9:30.

Pre
Post
& Beyond
MASSAGE FOR EVERY STAGE OF MOTHERHOOD

512.387.0023

www.empowermassagestudio.com

hello@empowermassagestudio.com

@empowermassagestudio

99
90

INITIAL
SESSION

FOR

MINUTES

$

BOOK
NOW

*

MENTION 
WINDSOR WHEN 

BOOKING

*



Apr 2023  - page 5

Cutworms
Wizzie Brown, Texas AgriLife Extension Service Program 
Specialist

Granulate cutworms are damaging in the immature, or larval, 
stage.  Cutworms can cut plant seedlings stems off at the soil 
level and on older plants they can climb the plant and feed 
on foliage or fruit.  Young larvae skeletonize leaves while 
older larvae eat holes in foliage, feed on the surface of fruit, 
or burrow into fruit. Larvae are nocturnal, which may make it 
difficult to discover the culprit of plant damage.  You may need 
to inspect the garden at night when larvae feed.

Eggs are laid singly or in clusters on the upper surface of 
foliage.  Eggs begin white in color, but darken as larvae get 
close to emerging.  Larvae are grayish-red with a brown head 
and light markings along the side of the body.  Larvae start off 
around ¼” but grow to 1.5” in length. Pupae are in soil and 
are a dark reddish-brown color.  Adults are drab brownish-
gray mottled moths with a wingspan around 1.5 inches.  The 
front wings have a bean shaped marking paired with a circular 
marking.

Granulate cutworms feed on a wide variety of crops including 
beans, cabbage, peas, celery, watermelon, muskmelon, 
broccoli, cauliflower, potatoes, lettuce, onions, tomatoes, 
peppers, spinach, carrots, cucumbers, radish, beets, turnips, 
and brussel sprouts.

If you have had cutworm problems in previous years, you 
can till soil before planting to disturb pupae.  Plant collars 
can be used to physically block larvae from clipping new 
seedlings.  Collars can be made from cut sections of PVC 
pipe, fruit/ vegetable cans with both ends cut out, or aluminum 
foil wrapped around stems of seedlings.  A key to using plant 
collars is that they need to be partially buried in the soil and 
sticking up from the ground to protect the seedling and block 
larvae.  If you are confident that no pupae are in the soil, row 
cover can be used to keep adult moths from laying eggs on the 
leaves of host plants.  If eggs or egg clusters are spotted on 
plant foliage, they can be squished or removed from plants.

Chemical treatment may consist of insecticidal soap on smaller 
larval stages. Bacillus thuringiensis (Bt) variety kurstaki is a 
biological product that only targets caterpillars and can help 
to conserve beneficial predator insects. Another biological 
product is spinosad which is selectively active on insect pests 
that feed on foliage.  Both Bt and spinosad need to have good 
coverage on the infested plants as they need to be consumed 
for them to work.  This would also mean that you would need 
to treat with these products in the evening since cutworm 
larvae are nocturnal.  With any pesticide product, make sure to 
read and follow all labeled instructions and make sure that it 
can be used in the area that you plan to treat.

For more information or help with identification, contact 
Wizzie Brown, at 512.854.9600.  

DAYS
9

MEDIAN DAYS
ON MARKET

$550,000
MEDIAN

SALES PRICE

$403.15
MEDIAN

PRICE / SQFT

MOST
EXPENSIVE

HOME SOLD

$1,103,500
NUMBER OF

HOMES SOLD

6
*SINGLE FAMILY HOME STATISTICS COLLECTED FROM AUSTIN BOARD OF REALTORS MLS

$460,000
LEAST EXPENSIVE

HOME SOLD

Windsor Park February 2023 Market Report

Should you wait a year?
Someone recently asked me, “What do you tell people who say they want to wait a year?”  They were looking for a one-liner 
that would convince someone to buy or sell now, instead of next year. I told them it isn’t our job to talk someone into buying or 
selling this year vs next, it’s to find out WHY they want to wait a year and help them make an informed decision. Sometimes it 
IS better to wait, sometimes it isn’t. There’s a lot of uncertainty in the market right now, but there’s also a lot of movement.  I 
helped 6 people make their move in March.  It’s not about timing the market, it’s about making the choice that’s right for you.

Jef Hahl
12+ Year Windsor Park Resident

Broker Associate & Realtor®
GRI, ABR, RENE, SRES, TAHS, RESA, PSA

Jef@HahlHomes.com
512.796.6750
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April 2023 WPNA President’s Message
by Jeanette Swenson

Thank you to all committee chairs who agreed to continue 
working for Windsor Park. Looking to the future, 
development and traffic congestion within and exiting 
Windsor Park will be a continued challenge for all of us. 
As the 2023 President, I’d like to focus on how we can ease 
current congestion stresses and look to the future.  Each 
committee offered ways that we can work together to improve 
mobility in Windsor Park. 

Fixing Your City, Creating Thriving Neighborhoods 
and Adapting to a Changing World by George Crandall 
argues that the fundamental focus for successful and safe 
circulation must give the highest priority to pedestrians. 
Unless that is done, pedestrians will continue to be an 
afterthought in planning and implementation.  How can 
we as individuals and as part of WPNA shift the focus to 
mobility, which includes pedestrians, cyclists, mass transit? 
And, yes automobile traffic will continue to be a part of future 
planning, but it will not be the principal and only concern for 
planners and developers.

On another note, community safety continues to be an issue.  
In the past, Windsor Park had an active Safety Committee.  
It has lacked leadership, and we hope that some of you will 
step up to lead the challenge. We do have a volunteer, Steve 
Speir, who would like to work on the committee, but not lead. 

Elizabeth Kubala focused on the importance of community 
building as an important path to resilience and thriving.  What 
is your micro-community within Windsor Park doing to 
create a safe, caring,
healthy community?
 
Because Windsor Park lacks safe, family-friendly bike lanes, 
I hope that representatives of organizations who plan and 
implement cycling routes will be at the April meeting.  Maybe 
it’s the weather, but I’ve been seeing more cyclists in the 
neighborhood. I’d love to have a safer route than Briarcliff’s 
narrow and uneven sharrow where I held my breath as a 
mother, followed by a five-year-old on her bike, made their 
way west on Briarcliff. Another immediate concern is a safe 
route to the new Marshall Middle School in Mueller, which 
would connect to the cycle track on Tilley Street and would 
hopefully have a pedestrian beacon at E. 51st Street for 
safer crossing. Where else would you like to see bike lanes? 
Sidewalks? 

Send us your ideas, needs, and achievements as we all work 
for a safe, community-oriented, environmentally friendly 
Windsor Park.
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A message from the Chair of the Windsor 
Park Neighborhood Plan Contact Team

We are frequently asked to explain the difference between the 
Windsor Park Neighborhood Plan Contact Team (WPNPCT) 
and the Windsor Park Neighborhood Association. This message 
is being offered to define and distinguish the role of a contact 
team in zoning changes and changes to a neighborhood plan.

What is a neighborhood plan?
A neighborhood plan identifies the goals and priorities of a 
neighborhood and creates a roadmap for future development. 
This can include plans for new parks, transportation 
improvements, or changes to zoning regulations.

Distinguishing between a contact team and a 
neighborhood association
A contact team and a neighborhood association are different 
and separate entities. The City of Austin establishes each 
contact team at the adoption of a neighborhood plan and has 
specific requirements regarding its purpose and function. A 
neighborhood  association exists to represent the interests of 
its members and organizes activities for its purposes and under 
its direction.

What is a neighborhood plan contact team?
A Neighborhood Plan Contact Team is a volunteer group 
assigned to be the stewards of an adopted neighborhood 
plan. The City of Austin requires a contact team as part of the 
adoption of each neighborhood plan and has requirements about 
membership, bylaws, and duties. Each Austin neighborhood 
that has an adopted neighborhood plan has a contact team. The 
WPNPCT was formed in 2007 when the City Council adopted 
the Windsor Park Neighborhood Plan.

Windsor Park Neighborhood Plan Contact Team decision-
making responsibilities
When a proposed development project requires a change to the 
neighborhood plan, the Plan Amendment process requires the 
applicant to meet with the contact team for that planning area. 
The planning area for Windsor Park lies within the boundaries 
of I-35, 290E, Northeast Drive, Manor Road, and 51st Street. 
City staff will only schedule a community meeting about the 
proposed changes once an applicant has communicated with 
the Contact Team.

The WPNPCT is charged with reviewing and initiating 
the amendments to the neighborhood plan, working with 
city staff, and functioning as a community point of contact. 
It is  responsible for communicating with Windsor Park 
stakeholders, including homeowners, renters, business 
owners, and development project applicants in the planning 
area. It may also host development project overview meetings 
for stakeholders to learn about the design concepts, building 
plans, and  construction  timelines of proposed projects. Ten 

Windsor Park development projects are currently in process 
and are yet to come.

The Contact Team is responsible for making well-informed 
recommendations on proposed plan amendments to the 
Planning Commission and City Council prior to public 
hearings. After meeting with applicants and receiving input 
from residents about the proposed development projects 
within the planning area, the WPNPCT may submit a letter 
supporting or opposing the proposed changes to the Planning 
staff, Planning Commission, or City Council. In some cases, 
Contact Team members testify at Planning Commission and 
City Council hearings. Lastly, establishing collaborative and 
mutually beneficial relationships with applicants to achieve 
development projects in Windsor Park that provide green 
space, affordable housing, and commercial and retail services 
is a significant priority for the group.

Meeting with the Windsor Park Neighborhood Plan 
Contact Team
The Contact Team meets virtually every second Monday of 
the month from 6:30-8:00 PM.

Join Zoom Meeting
Access by computer
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84521918109    
Access by phone
         Dial: +1 346 248 7799
         Enter: 845 2191 8109 and press #
For more information, contact Rodney Ahart at wpnpct@
gmail.com, or visit windsorparkcontactteam.org/about/

February - page 3February - page 10

the  neighborhood  REALTOR

TROY HANNA
ABR, CRS, GRI, SRS, MBA

512-659-7093

BUYING, SELLING, LEASING AND
PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

Troy@PresidioGroup.com

Become a WPNA Member or renew your membership!
Join/renew at our next meeting on Saturday, February 14 at 10:00am

Memorial United  Methodist Church, 6100 Berkman

Joe Hernandez,  
(512) 657-8895 
COMPLETE REMODELING 
INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR 
NEW ROOFS/ROOF REPAIRS 
FENCING AND DECKING 
TILING , PAINTING 
jhtitan@yahoo.com 
References available 

PLUMBING 
WATER HEATERS 
LEAKY FAUCETS 
DRAIN REPAIRS 
ELECTRICAL 
CIRCUIT REPAIRS 
CEILING FANS 
LIGHT FIXTURES 
HOUSE LEVELING 

You have a friend at                                                                                     
MEMORIAL UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

        HWY 290E

            IH35 N      Cameron     Berkman 
                                                                                                
                                                                               Sunday School- 9:15am        Worship - 10:30am
              Clayton    Briarcliff                                  Office # 452-5796  
                                                                        
     

We would love to see you this Sunday
WELCOME …A PLACE FOR EVERYONE
A great place to meet new friends, find needed 

encouragement and discover God’s plan for you.

Debby Reynolds
512-699-2130
debbyreynolds512@gmail.com
www.turnerresidential.com

DELWOOD REALTOR AND RESIDENT
 

Windsor Park Library
Updates and Events

Events and Book Club

Thursdays at 10:15am: All Ages Storytime 
February 7, 2:00pm: Saturday Movie Matinee: Flash 
Gordon
February 10, 7:00pm: Book Club: Consider the 
Lobster and Other Essays by David Foster Wallace
February 12, 3:30pm: Thinkery at the Library
February 17, 3:30pm: Lego Lab
February 19, 10:15am: Literature Live! Chicken Big
February 26, 10:15am: Dougherty Arts School 
Presents Kid Sheriff and the Terrible Toads
February 26, 3:30pm: Thinkery at the Library
March 3, 7:00pm: Community Cinema: The 
Homestretch
March 7, 2:00pm: Saturday Movie Matinee: The Box 
Trolls
March 10, 7:00pm: Book Club: Gulliver’s Travels by 
Jonathan Swift

New hours as of January 2015:
Monday - Thursday: 10am - 9pm
Friday: 1pm - 6pm
Saturday: 10am - 5pm
Closed Sundays

5833 Westminster Dr. • 512-974-9840 
http://library.austintexas.gov/windsor-park-branch

A Message from Councilman Gregorio 
“Greg” Casar Regarding Berkman/Cloverleaf 
Collision
Karen Pagani

Regarding the tragic accident that occurred at the corner 
of Cloverleaf and Berkman on Thursday, January 15th, 
Councilman Casar has communicated to the WPNA the 
following message. He personally came by the scene 
of the accident the following day and spoke with the 
person at whose home this happened. I think we should 
all congratulate ourselves for having elected such a 
responsive and compassionate council member with 
such a capable and gracious staff.

Message from Councilman Casar:
My deepest sympathies go out to the families of the 
individuals involved in early Thursday morning’s 
accident at Berkman Drive and Cloverleaf Drive that 
resulted in the death of one of our residents. This accident 
tragically highlights to the whole city the dangers of 
traffic on Berkman Drive and the east-west neighborhood 
streets that cross it. I’ve visited with witnesses to the 
accident, and I’m committed to working with the City 
and the neighborhood to fight for effective and timely 
policy change to improve our safety. I will be working 
with Windsor Park and other District 4 neighborhoods to 
identify streets that pose the greatest dangers to drivers, 
bikers, and pedestrians. If we come together as a District 
around a set of high-priority areas, I’m confident we can 
get the funding for safety we need. After the accident, my 
office has addressed an additional concern. In my view, 
the Austin Code Department did not provide a sensitive 
and satisfactory response to the owner of the Windsor 
Park home where the accident partially occurred. I will 
work with Code and our other departments to ensure 
that the City is respectful and mindful in its response in 
the future to accidents like this one. I will be hearing 
more information about the accident from APD, and I 
will keep the neighborhood informed. As always, please 
don’t hesitate to contact me at Greg.Casar@austintexas.
gov or call my office at 512-978-2104.

View the newsletter online and find other
important neighborhood information!

http://www.windsorpark.info

VOLUNTEER FOR A NEWSLETTER ROUTE!
WE NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS

CONTACT
NEWSLETTER@WINDSORPARK.INFO
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President................... JeanetteSwenson..............president@windsorpark.info

Vice President......... David Butts........vicepresident@windsorpark.info

Secretary................... Dan Strub..................secretary@windsorpark.info

Treasurer................... Josh Pitts..........................treasurer@windsorpark.info

Inter-Neighborhood....  Keith Edwards...ancdelegate@windsorpark.info

WoW Editor.............. Amanda Rose................newsletter@windsorpark.info
Sponsorships...............................................sponsorship@windsorpark.info

Become a Member!  More members mean our voice 
makes more impact.  Memberships range from $5 to 
$35.  Details on our website or use the form below

Become a Newsletter Sponsor!  Sponsors get their 
message out to over 3500 recipients, and support the 
newsletter.  Sponsorships available for various sizes 
and durations, starting at $50.  Graphics and payments 
required by the 15th to sponsorship@windsorpark.info

Make checks payable to WPNA and mail to:  
WPNA, P.O. Box 16183, Austin, TX 78761
Or dues may be paid by Paypal or Venmo

WPNA MEMBERSHIP FORM - CUT OUT AND SEND IN
WPNA is a 501(c)(3) organization, your dues and any other donations are tax 
deductible.

o Student/fixed income — $5/person

o Standard / Individual — $15/person

o Family — $20

o Sustaining — $35 or more

o Non-voting donations - gladly accepted

Name: _________________________________________________

Add’l Name : ____________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________

Phone: _ _______________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________

Referred by: ____________________________________________

Library Update

512-974-9840
5833 Westminster Dr.

Sunday: Closed
Monday: 9:00 am-8:00 pm
Tuesday: 9:00 am-8:00 pm
Wednesday: 9:00 am-8:00 pm
Thursday: 9:00 am-8:00 pm
Friday: 9:00 am-5:00 pm
Saturday: 10:00 am-5:00 pm

SEARCH FOR EVENTS AT THE BRANCH:
https: / / l ibrary.aust intexas.gov/
events?search=&loc=184&date=

HIGHLIGHTS:
Earth Day - 4/22, 4pm 

Windsor Park Neighborhood Book 
Club,Tues, 4/11 @ 6:30pm
The Shadow of Vesuvius: A Life of Pliny 
by Daisy Dunn 

National Poetry Month Open Mic
Saturday, 4/15 @ 1-3pm

Beginner Voice, Guitar, Music Lessons 
from MACC!  
Monday, 4/3 @ 4pm
Monday, 4/17 @ 4pm
Ages 15+, preregister  at 
maccwellness@austintexas.gov

WEB: http://www.Windsorpark.info
                   NEWSGROUP:    
                   https://groups.io/g/windsorparkatx                                                                                                            
                   FACEBOOK:  WindsorParkAustinTx

Austin Police Department
District Representative for 
Windsor Park

Officer Andre Black: 
(512) 974-6875
andre.black@austintexas.gov


